
BOARD REPORT 
 

October 28, 2019 
 
 

REGULAR MEETING 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 

 The Board approved the payment of bills totaling $23,958.08.      
 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 
 The Board approved the following individuals as substitutes on an as needed basis for the 
2019-20 school year: 
 
 Maria Keohane  General Education 

Lisa Kunstler  PK-12 (Education of Handicapped) 
 
 The resignation of Cassandra Spivey, math teacher at Solon Middle School, effective 
October 21, 2019, was approved.  Brooke Lowe and Valerie Parillo were approved as home 
instruction tutors for the 2019-20 school year. 
 
 The Board approved non-district pupil activity permit contracts to the following 
individuals: 
 
 Name Activity Amount 
 

Rachel Bell Girls' Gymnastics - Assistant Varsity Coach $ 4,259.68 
Bryant Blair Boys' Basketball - Assistant Freshman Coach  4,056.84 
Marc Cahalane Swimming - Assistant Varsity Diving  5,269.47 
Rob Farley Wrestling - 8th Grade Coach  3,380.70 
Melissa Gillen Girls' Gymnastics - Head Varsity Coach  6,372.76 
Kevin Harrod Swimming - Assistant Varsity Coach (50%)  2,129.84 
Katelynn Hug Girls' Basketball - JV Assistant Coach  4,056.84 
Matt Jankowski Boys' Basketball - Scouting  1,490.89 
David Leskovec Boys' Basketball - Assistant  JV Coach  4,472.67 
Jeff Luca Basketball Intramural Supervisor  2,500.00 
Mary Ann Mooney Girls Bowling - Head Coach  3,549.74 
Frank Nagy, Sr. Hockey - Assistant Varsity Coach -Volunteer     0.00 
Antonio Nicholson Wrestling - Assistant Varsity Coach -Volunteer     0.00 
Fredrik Nyborg Swimming - SMS Intramural Coach  2,500.00 
David Peleg SMS Assistant Girls' Tennis  3,612.68 
David Peleg Basketball Intramural Director  4,098.48 
Joseph Perchinske Swimming - Assistant Varsity Coach (50%)  2,129.84 
Cassidy Powers Swimming - Assistant Varsity Coach (50%)  2,028.42 
Sarah Sebor Swimming - Assistant Varsity Coach (50%)  2,028.42 
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Mike Thompson Wrestling - Assistant Varsity Coach  5,269.47 
David Zahoransky Wrestling - Assistant Varsity Coach -  

     Intramural Rate  2,500.00 
 
 The Board approved supplemental contracts to the following individuals: 
 
 Name Activity Amount 
 

Audie Atienza Wrestling - Varsity Head Coach $ 7,454.44 
Audie Atienza Wrestling - Conditioning  (Reduced)     0.00 
Michael Brashear Boys' Basketball - 7th Grade Coach  4,391.23 
Rick Carlisle Hockey - Assistant Varsity Coach (50%)  2,028.42 
Chuck Chokenea Girls' Basketball - 7th Grade Coach  3,612.68 
Anthony DeCesare Boys' Basketball - Head Coach  7,454.44 
Anthony DeCesare Boys' Basketball - Conditioning   600.00 
Sean Fisher Girls' Basketball - Assistant Varsity Coach  5,269.47 
Sean Fisher Girls' Basketball - Scouting (50%)   722.54 
Sarah Gellott Swimming - Middle School Coach  4,259.68 
Daniel Iwan Boys' Indoor Track - Head Varsity Coach  1,062.13 
Trish Kruse Girls' Basketball - Head Coach  7,965.95 
Trish Kruse Girls' Basketball - Conditioning   600.00 
Dustin Lyons Boys' Basketball - Assistant Varsity Coach  4,259.68 
Valerie Parillo Saturday School - SMS    25.00 
Wayne Parsons Wrestling - 7th Grade Coach  4,391.23 
David Perchinske Swimming - Head Varsity Coach  7,099.47 
David Perchinske Pool Manager  4,732.98 
Matthew Pinney Boys' Basketball - 8th Grade Coach  4,391.23 
Brian Wisniewski Girls' Basketball - 8th Grade Coach  3,727.22 
Brian Wisniewski Girls' Basketball - Scouting (50%) (Reduced)     0.00 
 

 The next board meeting will be November 18, 2019, 6 p.m. at the Board of Education. 
 
INFORMATION ITEMS 
 
TRICK OR TREAT FOR UNICEF HELPS SOLON STUDENTS ACT GLOBALLY 
 
With the help of Solon High School’s UNICEF club, students in grades preschool through six 
have the opportunity to give and receive this Halloween. 
 
Students at Orchard, Lewis, Parkside, Roxbury and Solon Preschool just received the familiar 
bright orange Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF boxes. With parent permission, students can take their 
UNICEF box along with them on Halloween night to collect donations for children in need 
around the world. 
 
Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF donations support emergency relief efforts for children living in war-
torn areas as well as those struggling with extreme poverty. UNICEF children’s aid includes safe 
drinking water and sanitation, immunization programs, education, health care, nutrition and 
more. 
 
Now in its 69th year, the United Nations International Children’s Emergency Fund is a way for 
children in our community to help other children around the world. 
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This is just one of many upcoming philanthropic programs students will be conducting as we 
approach the holiday season. We will continue to highlight these student efforts during our 
November and December meetings. 
 
ELECTION DAY NOVEMBER 5 
 
Election Day is November 5. The Cuyahoga County Board of Elections has again changed the 
polling locations for Solon residents. To check a polling location or find information to cast a 
ballot by mail, visit Board of Elections web site at https://boe.cuyahogacounty.us/ 
 
BUS SAFETY 
 
As the weather turns colder and it is darker outside when students are heading to their bus stops, 
the Transportation Department is reminding families and drivers in the community of several 
important safety protocols. 
 
The safety of students on our school buses is our top priority. State law requires very specific 
safety precautions by bus drivers, students, family members and drivers to ensure student safety.  
All students are assigned and required to use a specific school bus stop with a designated place 
of safety. When possible, students should wear light-colored clothing or jackets on dark 
mornings (or place something reflective on coats or backpacks). Check new cold-weather 
clothing for safety. Draw strings and key chains can catch on objects on the bus and create 
potential safety hazards. Additionally, students should be ready at their place of safety at the bus 
stop five minutes before the bus is due to arrive even in inclement weather. If necessary, family 
members should take turns with friends and neighbors to be sure students are supervised at bus 
stops. 
 
For drivers, please remember that: 

o Alternating flashing amber (yellow) lights are on to warn drivers that the bus is stopping 
to let students on or off the bus. 

o Alternating flashing red lights are on to warn drivers that the bus is stopped on the 
roadway to let students on or off the bus. 

o The STOP sign arm is engaged at the same time as the red flashing lights are turned on. 
A white flashing strobe light may also be used during unfavorable conditions or times of 
day that limit visibility, such as darkness, rain, fog and snow. 

o Four-way hazard lights are activated at all railroad crossings and turn-arounds.  
o The school bus will have its four-way hazard lights and backup light on when preparing 

to back onto a side street to turn around. 
o Drivers must use caution when they approach a bus in the process of completing a turn-

around. 
o Do not pass a school bus that has red alternating flashing lights. This is the signal that the 

bus is stopped to load or unload students. Traffic should not move until the bus resumes 
motion or the driver signals traffic to proceed.  

When a bus has its alternating flashing amber lights on, it is preparing to stop to let students on 
or off the bus. Drivers should be ready to stop and watch for children near or in the roadway.   
 
 
 

https://boe.cuyahogacounty.us/
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